Administrators of Rural Urban Public Libraries of Ontario

Minutes of the Regular Meeting

Friday, June 22, 2018
Wellington County Public Library - Hillsburgh Branch

Present:  
Laura Molnar, Elgin (Chair)

Nicole Charles, Bruce (Treasurer) – arrived at 10:54am

Robin Greenall, Essex

Kelly Bernstein, Region of Waterloo
Chanda Gilpin, Wellington

Jessica Veldman, Wellington

Rebecca Hine, Wellington

Darlene Coke, Lambton

Sharon Cox, Huron

Lisa Miettinen, Oxford

Gayle Hall, Simcoe

Present via teleconference:
Catherine Coles, Lennox & Addington (Secretary)
Jamie Anderson, Kawartha Lakes – left at 11:05am

Karen Franklin, Stormont, Dundas & Glengarry – left at 11:14am

Heidi Wyma, Chatham Kent

Erin Kernohan-Berning, Haliburton

1. Welcome and call to order

Laura Molnar called the meeting to order at 10:40am.  
Laura extended thanks to Wellington County for hosting and congratulations on the recent opening of the Hillsburgh Branch. 
2. Approval of the agenda

Items 4.1 and 4.3 were deferred until Nicole’s arrival.

Moved by Lisa Miettinen / Seconded by Karen Franklin that the agenda be approved as amended – CARRIED.
3. Approval of the minutes of March 22, 2018
The start time of the March meeting was amended to 2:05pm. 
Moved by Kelly Bernstein / Seconded by Robin Greenall that the minutes be approved as amended - CARRIED. 
4. Business arising from the Minutes:
4.1 2018 ROMA Conference
Erin reported that having the booth at the ROMA conference was an effective way to promote ARUPLO’s mandate. Participants were incentivized to spend time on the exhibit floor so a good number of guidelines documents and ‘budget asks’ were circulated. Erin mentioned that it was a bit of a slog to keep the booth staffed for the duration of the conference and would suggest, for next time, that the job be spread among more ARUPLO delegates. She felt that having both a session (Haliburton-specific) and booth presence was valuable in terms of cross-promotion and encouraged other ARUPLO members to consider presenting at next year’s conference (January 26-29). Robin said that she would coordinate ARUPLO’s participation at next year’s conference but would not be able to attend herself. She’ll put a call out to see what member library projects could be a good fit for a presentation and the group will determine, at a later date, who will be attending on behalf of ARUPLO.
Moved by Kelly Bernstein / Seconded by Karen Franklin that Robin will organize ARUPLO’s participation in the 2019 ROMA conference, including contacting ROMA regarding registration and putting a call out for ARUPLO speakers – CARRIED.
4.2 Interest accelerator account
Nicole does not yet have signing authority for this account and the transfer of signing authority has presented some challenges. The three options are: 
1) Leave the account with National Bank, and have Chair, Secretary and Treasurer travel to a branch
2) Leave the account with National Bank and have the Chair or Secretary as signing authority on account

3) Remove the money, close the account and deposit it in our other bank account at CIBC where it can then be reinvested. 

Laura Carter has not had great service from National Bank in the past and its nearest branch is inconveniently located for Nicole. The same issue will likely present itself each time the Executive changes. Nicole’s preference is the third option because it will be simpler both for her and future Treasurers. She will look into what comparable investment accounts are offered by CIBC and the decision will be deferred to September. 
4.3 Expense claims and per diems – draft documents
Laura Molnar walked the group through the expense claim and per diems draft documents circulated in the agenda package. The expense policy was largely borrowed from the Government of Ontario’s Travel, Meal and Hospitality Expense Directive. It is intended only to apply to ARUPLO members, not non-members (speakers and trainers, etc.). The draft policy will be adjusted to specify that expenses require pre-approval from ARUPLO at large (as opposed to the just the Executive). Other adjustments include combining the Purpose and Coverage sections, specifying that the purpose is for special events and circumstances (as opposed to regular meetings), removing “the result of accident” from the liability piece, and removing references to specific mileage and per diem rates. Instead there will be references to “the established rate”, something which can be re-calculated on an as-needed basis, as determined by the group, and would not require any policy revisions. 
Laura created separate expense report spreadsheets for both ARUPLO members and non-members. The member expense report, which will be included as Appendix A of the expense policy, will be adjusted to include a specific breakdown of meal allowances. After some discussion about how non-members, like speakers, might prefer to set their own mileage rate, it was decided that the non-member expense report could be scrapped. The understanding is that, as independent contractors, they can invoice ARUPLO as they see fit and submit receipts as necessary. For employees, we would use the member library’s mileage rate. 
Laura will make changes to these documents with the expectation that they will be approved at the September meeting. 

5. New Business
5.1 ARUPLO training session – guest speaker costs
Robin reported that the ARUPLO training committee has almost confirmed the training schedule for September, but are still looking into options for one half-day. They have suggested hiring Jamie Hardie of Hardie & Company. He can offer a variety of presentations but most of interest was one aimed at the internal marketing of library resources. The session would cost $2000 for the half-day. There was discussion about whether or not this would be a good use of money and, if group agreed it was, how it should be covered. There were two trains of thought: pull from reserves or bump up the registration fee slightly, as the existing registration fee would not cover this added expense. This led to further discussion about the purpose of ARUPLO’s largely untouched reserves. Robin mentioned that we ought to specifically lay out how reserves money should be used. This will be added to the September agenda for further discussion. The ARUPLO training committee ultimately recommended that Jamie Hardie be hired for the half-day session and that reserve funds be used to cover this expense. 
Moved by Kelly Bernstein / Seconded by Lisa Miettinen that ARUPLO hire Jamie Hardie at the rate of $2000 for a half-day session – CARRIED.
5.2 Indigenous Awareness and Reconciliation policy statements

As a point of interest, particularly for accredited libraries, Lisa wanted to discuss the changes to the Ontario Public Library Guidelines relating to Indigenous Awareness and Reconciliation. Oxford is seeking reaccreditation in 2020 and to do so will need to revise their collection development and service delivery policies, as well as include a statement of acknowledgement. There has been some confusion on how to appropriately implement these requirements. Robin mentioned that Essex includes a statement at Board meetings. Kelly mentioned that the Guidelines Committee is working on some draft wording. However a library decides to implement these requirements, the committee would like the result to be visible and meaningful. 
5.3 PLSA Jury nominee submission
Adam Haviaras sent Laura a letter seeking ARUPLO representation on the Public Library Service Award jury. Lisa volunteered to be this year’s ARUPLO representative. 

5.4 National Bank Investment Account

This topic was covered in section 4.2 - Interest accelerator account. 
6. Reports

6.1 ARUPLO Training Committee 
The ARUPLO Training Committee discussed some options for the teambuilding/social activity at this year’s conference. There are several interesting choices offered by Nottawasaga, but they are generally expensive. One idea that stuck out was a campfire. It would cost $350 plus HST with food and beverages at an additional charge. The committee will look into this option further. 
There was also discussion about whether or not to bring back the staff-CEO discussion/re-cap at the end of the conference. There will be less material to cover in the Administrator meetings than in previous years, so it might be a good idea to revamp the social schedule to allow for a Wednesday evening departure of the CEOs. Nicole will check with Nottawasaga to see if this is an option. 

6.2 ARUPLO Guidelines Committee
Kelly asked if there was any interest in a benchmarking analysis. Time could be set aside for this during the Nottawasaga conference, however, there was the concern that if ARUPLO were to hire a consult to facilitate this session, they would not be left with a lot of time to prepare. It was decided that the group should instead come together to discuss how we have been benchmarking independently and how we would like to see the tool adapted in the future. There is no need to have consultants present for this discussion as we can do our own notetaking. Pending the approval of Nottawasaga, Wednesday morning will be set aside for this purpose. Those who are currently undertaking their own benchmarking projects are asked to bring their work with them to share.  
6.3 Treasurer's Report 
Nicole walked the group through the ARUPLO Statement of Operations as of June 20, 2018. She noted the $7500 deposit paid to Nottawasaga Inn, various ROMA expenses, and a training overpayment reimbursed to Lambton. Laura asked whether the full cost of ROMA was known. Erin mentioned that some expenses were submitted directly to OLA and SOLS and therefore could not be accounted for in the ARUPLO Statement of Operations. She will look into it and circulate the answer to the listserv. 
Moved by Robin Greenall / Seconded by Gayle Hall that Treasurer’s Report be received as presented – CARRIED.

6.4 Ontario Public Library Guidelines  
Kelly reported that the Ontario Public Library Guidelines Committee is making a push for more libraries to seek accreditation. They have been interviewing the CEOs of accredited libraries, including Lisa, encouraging them to share their thoughts on the benefits of accreditation and how they might better incentivize libraries to pursue accreditation. 
7.  Member News/Roundtable

8. Next meeting date 
September 19th, 9:00am at Nottawasaga Inn & Conference Centre
9.  Adjournment
Adjournment- Moved by Kelly Bernstein that the meeting be adjourned at 2:50 pm – CARRIED.
